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           CWEA
SOUTHERN SECTIONS COLLECTIONS SYSTEM
COMMITTEE
MINUTES
DATE:  Thursday, January 10, 2008
TIME:  9:00 a.m.
LOCATION:  Downstream Services, Escondido
ATTENDEES

Duane Johnson

James Guzman

George Marken

Jim Aanderud

Beverly Stumann

Rick Lewis

Jake Jacoboson – By Phone

I. Call to Order – Rick Lewis @ 9:00
II. Committee Update (Rick Lewis) - Update on Marty Holmes: He is retiring from Padre Dam and will be resigning from the committee. This leaves the position of Co-Chairman/Workshop Coordinator vacant. 
III. Treasure Report – Duane Johnson: Current balance $14,327.98. Out of that the dinner will be just over $2,000. Petty cash is a negative $171.05. Duane will be requesting a check to reimburse him and to set up some petty cash for James as the next treasure.

IV. Rick Lewis submitted an agenda which stated that the committee should forego workshops in the first half of 2008 and concentrate on organizing the committee. Rick is going to talk to Lee Boyer at CORBS about the March 20 Workshop

V. At this point, Jake Jacobson called and was put on the speaker phone.  He apologized for not being there and stated that he was in Las Vegas looking for a place to live.

a. Jake asked how the arrangements were going for the committee dinner at South Coast Winery in Temecula on January 12th. Bev Stumann assured him that everything was coming together well.

b. At this point Jake confronted Rick Lewis and asked him to resign from the board. Rick refused to resign. Jim Aanderud spoke up and reminded Jake that he could not do that and had to get the consensus of the other committee members.

c. Duane Johnson stated that he was concerned that Jake would not be able to handle the Chairman’s duties while working in Nevada. At this point, Jake offered to resign as chairman of the committee. The committee accepted.

d. A motion was made by Jake for a change of officers due to circumstances beyond the boards control. The motion was seconded and accepted by Duane

e. The installation of officers will be taken off of the agenda for the dinner. James Guzman made a suggestion that we designate a Temporary Reorganization Leader

VI. Jim created a new web site for the committee. The address is SSCSC.org. The format will be shown and discussed at the committee dinner. The cost to be reimbursed to Jim is $94.80 for two years.

RESOLUTION OF OFFICER POSITIONS

After the meeting, Denis Polak agreed to become the new Chairman of the committee. Also, Duane Johnson accepted the position of Co-Chairman.

Next meeting is scheduled for February 6, 2008 at Affordable Pipeline at 9 a.m.

Meeting adjourned at 10:30 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Jim Aanderud

